Department of Agriculture

i\ V- Regional Field Office No. 5

o\ o San Agustin, Pili, Camarines Sur
o "Reo

BIDS AND AWARDS COMMITTEE

NOTICE OF CANCELLATION
(Supply and Delivery of 187,994 bags Urea Fertilizer and 187,995 bags Complete
Fertilizer for distribution to Rice Farmers Beneficiaries for FY 2023 under Rice Program
2023)

March 06, 2023

This is in reference to a letter from the end-user dated March 03, 2023 and
received by the BAC Secretariat’s office on the same date, requesting for the cancellation
of the procurement for the above named project. This is with regard to a Memo dated
January 19, 2023 on the Authority of DA Regional Executive Directors to enter into
agreement with the Development Bank of the Philippines sign Financial Documents
amounting to Php50Million and above, and transfer Funds to respective program fund
accounts opened at DBP Branches. However, for RFO who’s Regional Executive
Directors have not been appointed, all transactions shall be signed by the Senior
Undersecretary, including the signing of contracts, MOA, administrative issuances, and
administrative and financial documents for the efficient and effective operations of the
DA. In addition, the implementing guidelines for the 2023 Fertilizer Assistance to Rice
Farmers is not yet approved and is still subject for review by the DA Central Office.

As such, pursuant to the said memo and RA 9184 and the Revised IRR, the
bidding for the above contract is hereby declared CANCELLED.

The Secretariat is hereby directed to inform all prospective bidders for the

concerned projects and post a copy of the same in PhilGEPS, designated Bid Bulletin
Board and in the agency website.
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